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Educational Audiology Association
RE: Frederick Berg Nomination: Christine Yoshinaga-Itano
It is my privilege and honor to nominate Dr. Christine Yoshinaga-Itano (hereafter Dr. Y-I) for the Frederick Berg Award of the Educational Audiology Association (EAA). Although Dr. Y-I needs little introduction, I want to familiarize the EAA Board about her life devotion to the early detection and intervention of hearing loss and extraordinary career accomplishments that have so significantly improved the outcomes for children who are deaf and hard of hearing. 
Dr. Y-I has a long history of research related to the developmental, social, and academic development of children who are deaf and hard of hearing. Research related to early childhood outcomes began with systematic data collection and analysis of infants and toddlers with hearing loss enrolled in the Colorado Home Intervention Program (CHIP) in the mid-1980s. The first data on performance of these infants and toddlers demonstrating the benefits of early identification of hearing loss was published in 1995 (Apuzzo & Yoshinaga-Itano). Thereafter, a series of articles reported the comparison of outcomes based on early and late diagnosis of hearing loss, thus providing evidence that early identification and intervention had a significant impact on language outcomes of children with hearing loss. Skepticism among some physicians and audiologists led to the publication of the seminal article, “The language of early- and later-identified children with hearing loss”, published in Pediatrics in 1998.  This article and subsequent ones have provided unequivocal evidence that early identification and early intervention is efficacious. Dr. Y-I’s research findings have spurred others to conduct similar studies within their programs and states to assess early childhood outcomes of children with hearing loss. 
The unique and most significant implication for Dr. Y-I’s life-changing research has been its broad impact. Health and education policies have changed globally; professional standards in audiology, medicine, early childhood, and deaf education have been revised; and families worldwide with children who are deaf and hard of hearing have new hope for their children’s futures. Here, in the United States, federal programs at the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA)/Maternal and Child Health Bureau (MCHB) and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), reflect the research of Dr. Y-I. 

Beside the children themselves, parents of children who are deaf and hard of hearing have perhaps benefitted the most from Dr. Y-I’s work.  These families’ lives are changed as they learn to support their children’s development while maintaining their dreams and expectations. Outcomes no longer need to be limited by hearing status, unless, as Dr. Y-I has stated, “the education system disables children by not providing the necessary supports and accommodations they require”. 
I am honored to submit this nomination on behalf of Dr. Christine Yoshinaga-Itano. I hope that I have conveyed the impact of this extraordinary person’s life work and the broad and significant life-changing implications of her 35 plus years of audiology research. If you agree, please honor Dr. Y-I with the Frederick Berg Award.  
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